
Hello District 10!  Happy 4th of July! 

This is our first issue of the Communicator in our 2019 / 2020 
Watch Year.  It is packed with great information and I hope 
you will take a few minutes to read through the articles.   
 

DXO - Kevin Wehrmann has information on our VSC pro-
gram, his department goals, and some great tips on things you can find on America’s 
Boating Channel (an online learning tool). 
DAO - You will find important information about the upcoming Summer Rendezvous 
hosted by Green Bay, and the Fall Conference in Bernie Dohr’s article.    

DEO – Need an avenue to get new members and move your education program onto the water?  Wes 
Koplitz shares some information about how to get Jump Start moving.  
Secretary – Want to get connected to the District communications or know of members who do not receive 
publications like the “D10 Top 10 News You Can Use”?  Read Jennine Fine’s article on a quick and easy 
method to subscribe to D10 communications. 
Treasurer – Wondering if our finances are “ship shape”?  Take a look at Tracy Gustafson’s article. 
 

View from the Helm  
As our District and Squadrons have come off a very successful and 
award winning watch year, there couldn’t be a more exciting time to 
be a member of our organization.  There is a lot of activity surround-
ing my theme of REDEFINE TRADITION at all levels of the organiza-
tion.  The National organization has adopted a Strategic Transition 
Plan to transform the organization to one that will better resonate 
with today’s boaters.  Key elements include America’s Boating Club, 
organizational and procedural simplification, and a cultural shift towards less formality and more fun.  This 
resonates well with many of our own D10 initiatives including America’s Boating Club, Living the Logo, and 
now our D10 Task Force.  Speaking of the Task Force, all eleven squadrons have assigned representatives to 
support the initiative.   The mission of the team is to “look at potential changes in our operations to free up 
resources to focus on positioning D10 for the future”.  The group is meeting every other week.  Accomplish-
ments so far include: (1) wW agreed that there are underlying issues that need to be addressed and that the 
outcome of the Task Force can be successful at addressing some of those issues. (2) We brainstormed and 
identified the key problems within our District which when sorted and grouped boil down to marketing to 
get new members, member involvement to retain existing members, too much bureaucracy, and not 
enough focus on having fun and on what is important.  Our next steps are to identify root causes for these 
issues followed by a move to corrective action recommendations.  I will continue to talk about progress 
through future communications and it will be a topic at the Fall Conference hosted by Central Wisconsin. 
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Spring Conference Thanks!   
A big THANKS to all who attended the Spring Conference in Minneapolis.  We had a great time and continued 
to REDEFINE TRADITION with (1) shortened department workshops, (2) an on-time meeting, (3) great semi-
nars, (4) a Saturday afternoon dedicated to fun social activity, (5) a great sponsor in Erickson Marine, and (6) 
a very positive Breakfast with the Bridge discussion.  Special thanks to Minnetonka and Cdr Andy Lalim for 
hosting, and also to R/C Mike Skelley for representing the Chief Commander.  Due to the generosity of Min-
netonka (who agreed to split any proceeds with D10), the Enrichment Fund will realize an $800+ increase!   If 
your squadron has a need, fill out an application.  Up to $500 can be granted per year.  There are several fun 
pictures from the Change of Watch later in this publication.  
 

D10 Goals/Membership – Pretty big news here.  D10 member-
ship as of the end of June is 950 up 7.3% on the year.  I looked 
back in time and you have to go back 6 years to see membership 
in our District at this high a level. Our two largest squadrons are 
leading the way with growth of 19% and 17% for Duluth and 
Minnetonka respectively.  M/M is also up at 3.6%.  Central Wis-
consin and Green Bay are holding their own with the remainder 
being down for the year.  We set a lofty goal this year to beat the 
amazing 2018 total of 114 new members.  This was after adding 
67 members in 2017.  We are well on our way to smashing that 
goal having added 101 new members just half way through the 
year.  The first chart on the right shows just how well we are do-
ing compared to 2017 and 2018.  2019 is shown by the green line 
in the chart.  Membership retention on the other hand continues 
to be an issue and we are behind our goal of improving retention 
this year.  The second chart on the right shows retention through 
June which stands at 93.7% which is behind both 2017 and 2018.  
That means we have lost 6.3% which is 56 members to date.  I 
continue to believe member involvement, new member mentor-
ing programs, personal contact with members, and more oppor-
tunities for fun engagement are keys to retention.  We also have 
to make sure our organization is offering a product that adds val-
ue for our members.  These are all areas being discussed in the 
Task Force effort I mentioned above.  If you have ideas, please 
share them either directly with me, with your Commander, or your Task Force representatives.  If you don’t 
know who that is, let me know that as well at dave.fine@ngc.com 
 
That’s all for now.  Thanks to each of you for all you do to make our 
organization great.  Hope to see many of you at the Summer Rendez-
vous!  Have a safe and happy 4th! 
 
Remember, let’s REDEFINE TRADITIONS… FROM STEM TO STERN 
 

D/C Dave Fine 
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Spring Conference Change of Watch—April 13, 2019 

Grand March of D10 Bridge and Past District Commanders 

Oshkosh wins Pelican Award  
   for Vessel Safety Checks MC Greg Korstad 

2019 / 2020 District 10 Bridge 

Chief’s Rep. Mike Skelley 

Commander Award 
     Kris Harmon 

         Commander Award  
Connie Korstad & Marie Coons 

C ommander Award 
Karen Bray accepted  
    by Chad Lowney 

Commander Award 
      Kevin  Shutes 

                          Commander Award  
 Membership Chairs Dane and Lynn Youngblom   
   (accepted by Chad Lowney) and Russ Straate 

      THANKS  
  MINNETONKA  
   FOR A GREAT  
 CONFERENCE!! 
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District Executive Department   
 

For 2019-20 we set out to achieve 6 goals that are built around 2 objectives. 
 
Guide and Support the District 10 Squadrons in the ongoing transformation to  
America’s Boating Club. 
• Continue to lead by example on how to “Live the Logo” in concert with the 

National Planning Committee’s Strategic Transition Plan 
• Conduct America’s Boating Club seminar at Conferences 
• Include America’s Boating Club updates in D10 Communications 

 
Expand our Civic Outreach across D10 
• Increase number of VSC’s in D10 to 1452 
• Define and implement D10 wide civic plan 
• Roll out improved tracking process and use to apply for the Boat US Civic Award at Squadron and Dis-

trict levels. 
 

 

Vessel Safety Check 
Update across District 10 

 
 
 

For the watch year 2018-19 Bob DeNoto set a goal to obtain a total of 1272 Vessel Safety Checks. Well 
they blew that goal out of the water and landed 1451 VSC’s, 114% of target. This year we are aiming for a 
Goal of 1452.  
 

D/Lt/C Kevin Wehrmann, S 

Continued on page 5 
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District Executive Department   
 

 

 
 

Are you familiar with America’s Boating Channel? Featuring safe boating videos and boater education digi-
tal media created for boaters by boaters. If not, check out some of the Hot Topics available to you with a 
click of a button. Some of the videos include: 
 
• Cold Water Survival 
• Wear a Life Jacket 
• Safety Tips for Paddle Sports 
• Stand up Paddleboard Safety 
• We are America’s Boating Club 
• What is BUI? 
• Dangers of BUI 

 
With the Fourth of July just around the corner boat safety is a concern, I found the videos on BUI very in-
formative. Take a look!  
                                                                                 
These videos are helpful in teaching and learning boating skills and boat safety. It was formerly known as 
DML (Digital Media Library). To visit click the link below. 

https://americasboatingchannel.com  
 
 
Remember with a Boat and a Little Imagination you can go Anywhere! 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
D/Lt/C Kevin Wehrmann, S 
District 10 Executive Officer 

https://americasboatingchannel.com
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I certainly hope you are finally enjoying the summer boating season. It 
had a slow start but I believe the cold rainy period has finally subsided. 

 
Jump Start: A New Program for All USPS Members 
 
You may have heard about this new USPS training program. This is a fan-
tastic way of giving new boaters an opportunity to learn by way of “on 
the water” education. As for instructors, any knowledgeable USPS mem-
ber can conduct the training. The knowledge we can pass on to these 
boaters can lead to a lasting bond with them. They may even want to be-
come a USPS member! Marketing the program is a key element for success. Minnetonka Sail & Power 
Squadron has been out front in this effort with utilization of their website. Under their Education Icon 
is “Free on the Water Training”. Inquirers will be asked to fill out an online questionnaire. Their SEO 
gets notification and can respond to them. The website is a very economical way of connecting with 
these struggling boaters. In 2019 they currently have 12 signups with an expected goal of 25. An esti-
mated 60-70% of those signups lead to encouraged completion of our ABC3 (America’s Boating 
Course). Proceeding to give them a VSC (Vessel Safety Check) and address the training needs with an 
informal interview is paramount. Mentoring doesn’t require any certification. The mentor only needs 
to have the necessary skills to aid in the training session. I encourage you to approach your Squadron 
Educational Officer if interested. 
 
 
District Education Officer 
D/Lt/C Wesley D. Koplitz, AP-CN 

 

D/Lt/C  Wesley D. Koplitz, AP-CN 



 
 
 
I hope you are planning to attend the Summer Rendezvous in Green Bay on July 
26-28.  On Friday you can cruise the Fox River with your own boat.  There is a Fri-
day dinner at the Rock Garden, Comfort Suites.  Saturday will give you time for 
“on your own” activities.  Some ideas are:   
 
• Check out the Tall Ships in port this weekend, 
• Visit Titletown, 
• Visit the new zoo, 
• Visit the Neville Public Museum, 
• Enjoy the Bay Beach amusement park, and 
• Visit the Bay Beach Wildlife Sanctuary. 
 
If you are interested in the EAA AirVenture, you can come a day sooner and spend a day in  
Oshkosh.   
 

The 2019 Youth Poster Contest deadline is September 12 at the National Governing Board Meeting.  Post-
ers can be brought to the Summer Rendezvous for judging and winners will be taken to the National 
Meeting. 
 
 
Fall conference plans are well underway.  It will be at the Holiday Inn in Stevens Point on October 18-20.  
Our speaker on Friday evening will be Tiffany Krihwan, Captain of the 173 Ton Schooner Tall Ship Denis 
Sullivan, owned and operated by Discovery World in Milwaukee.  I was in Milwaukee at a district rendez-
vous when this ship was being built.   
 

District Administrative Officer 
D/Lt/C Bernadette Dohr, AP 

D/Lt/C Bernadette Dohr, 
AP 
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District Administrative Department 



Hello All, 
 
Let me introduce myself …  My name is Jennine Fine, YOUR newly elected 
D10 Secretary.  Born and raised in Honolulu, HI, I came to Minnesota to 
attend college to obtain a BSEE with a focus on communications.  Little did I 
know that classes such as “Spreading the Spectrum” would lead me to this 
position. 
  
With that said, I believe that the key to a successful organization is Commu-
nications.  Previously, Richard Baker and Leo Leob attempted to contact ap-
proximately 300 of the 800 members who did not receive D10 emails.  The list shortened to 94.  My 
team, which consists of YOUR Squadron Secretary and Leo, continue to make efforts to make this list 
disappear.  If you have fellow members who wish to receive this note and learn about opportunities to 
grow within D10 and your squadron, see the “OPT-IN” directions below: 
 
• Click on this link OPT-IN. 
• A D10 window will pop up. 
• It will ask to fill in an email address and name.  Once this is done select “Join Now”. 
• It will then ask to update a profile by selecting “click here”.  An instantaneous email will be sent to 

their email inbox asking if they would like to view and edit their profile.  If an email was not sent to 
their inbox they should check spam or other folders. 

• The D10 window will pop up once again.  By pressing “Join Now” again, verifies that the update is 
complete. 

• If you need further assistance please contact me at jennine.fine@gmail.com. 
 
Thank you in advance for your help.  Have a great rest of the summer !!! 
 
District Secretary 
D/Lt/C Jennine Fine 
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District Secretary 

D/Lt/C Jennine Fine 

http://oi.vresp.com/?fid=8329960737
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District Treasurer 
Ahoy from the D-10 Treasurer’s Department, 
 
As I am writing this article, it is a sunny beautiful summer day !  We are 
so fortunate for what we have and the opportunity to get out on our 
boats and enjoy the beautiful outdoors ! 
 
We have over half of the fiscal year to go. We have realized approxi-
mately 60% of the budgeted revenue for the fiscal year to date. Basical-
ly, our squadron dues are the only revenue coming into the district 
budget.  
 
The District 10 Bridge works hard to follow the budget and be fiscally responsible to keep our fiscal position 
solid and our budgets balanced. The District 10 Bridge is currently working on the next fiscal year’s budget, 
which will be presented at the Fall Conference.  
 
Overview of the Annual Budget Approval Process:  
 
• The Bridge & the Budget and Finance Committee work together with the Treasurer to propose a Budget 

for the coming year. 
• The Bridge & the Budget and Finance Committee review the proposed budget and make a recommen-

dation to approve or revise based on available funds.  
• The Bridge reviews the Committee’s recommendations and makes changes if required.  
• The council reviews/discusses and approves or disapproves the proposed Budget prior to the Fall Con-

ference. 
• The Conference delegation reviews/discusses and approves or disapproves the proposed Budget at the 

Fall Conference. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions. I look forward to seeing you all at the Fall Conference Oc-
tober 18-20  J 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
D-10 Treasurer 
D/LT/C Tracy Gustafson, AP-IN 

 
 
 
 
 
 

D/Lt/C  Tracy Anne Gustafson, AP-IN 
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Help Wanted !!! – District 10 is looking for people interested in taking on a role at the District level. Key 
needs are: 
 
 Assistant Admin Officer 
 Membership Chair 
 Assistant Secretary 
 Assistant Education Officer 
 Publications Editor 
 
Feel free to reach out to any member of the Bridge if you want more info. Taking on one of these roles is a 
great way to see what goes on at the District level and we could really use your help!  

District Commander   D/C Dave Fine, AP   dave.fine@orbitalatk.com 

District Educational Officer  D/Lt/C Wesley D. Koplitz, AP-CN  wkoplitz@aol.com 

District Executive Officer   D/Lt/C Kevin Wehrmann, S   kevin@anchorconstructionanddesign.com 

District Administrative Officer  D/Lt/C Bernadette Dohr, AP  berniedohr@charter.net  

District Secretary    D/Lt/C Jennine Fine   jennine.fine@gmail.com  

District Treasurer    D/Lt/C  Tracy Anne Gustafson, AP-IN gustag13@live.com 

Immediate Past District Commander P/D/C William Dohr, SN   billfoht@charter.net 

District Webmaster   D/Lt Leo Loeb, SN   leo@leoloeb.com 

Communicator Editor   D/Lt/C Jennine Fine (Acting)  jennine.fine@gmail.com  

D-10 Communicator Staff 
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Jennine Fine 
D10 Secretary 
27740 Brynmawr Place 
Excelsior, MN  55331 
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